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C.M.S GRAMMAR SCHOOL LAGOS

OLD GRAMMARIANS’ SOCIETY [UK Branch]

OGS UK GENERAL MEETING 22/09/12
· Opening Prayer – Pastor Kolade Adebayo-Oke

· Adoption of last meeting’s minutes (Founder’s Day/Election of Execs in June 12) – Not observed.

President opened the floor by commenting on punctuality. Members must be disciplined enough to adhere to time. Anthony O suggested we have a span, i.e. 5pm for 5.30pm prompt. The Executives will decide time flexibility for meetings and lay down the rules. 

Tunde Tabi raised the issue of last meeting’s minutes that must be adopted before the commencement of the next and queried why officers did not make arrangements to circulate these minutes. It was explained that we felt no need to circulate last minutes because there was really no meeting then but an election of executive officers to run the OGS for next 3years. Tunde T was adamant and demanded an apology from the executives for this oversight and eventually got one from the SecGen. It was suggested that members could and should personally print out copies of minutes which would have been emailed to them before attending meetings as the secretariat will not indulge in this superfluous task, but going forward, at least a copy of the minutes of previous meeting must be available and adopted at the current meeting.

· Executive Officers Objectives. 
Anthony O wanted to know exactly what the objectives of the current executives – individual and corporate are, in terms of achievements, with timelines, such as the first 100 days running the affairs of the OGS and also raised the issue of the OGS unaudited account. The SecGen reminded members not to have unrealistic expectations of the executives as the job of taking the OGS UK forward is not their exclusive function, but for all members to have their hands on deck in doing this. It is not enough for members to perch and to just sit atop in a regulatory capacity and criticise, however, constructive suggestions would always definitely be gratefully welcomed. Anthony A clarified that his queries were not predicated on such, by explaining that he believed members would be able to identify where specific activities such as organising parties, events etc., lie within the ‘overall objectives’ of the OGS UK Executives and would easily know where they themselves fit in. Other members remarked it was early days yet and that the executive officers should be given enough time to settle down before such demands on accountability and achievements are made. The President promised to make this framework available in due course. 
· Financials & Auditing of Accounts, etc
Afolabi L on behalf of the Financial Sec who was inevitably absent advised members we only have £1000 plus in the account and that only 13 members have contributed their annual dues so far. He was dissuaded from reading out names of non-paying members by Senior Seyi Gureje but seized the opportunity to appeal to members to set up monthly Standing Orders. Tunde T remarked that the OGS UK is an offshoot of the National OGS hence the need to have an audited account but Adeyemi B. disagreed with this, stating that the OGS UK is autonomous and that financial activities such as audits must be localised, whilst Senior Seyi G explained that “audit” in this case does not necessarily mean audit in the accounting sense of trying to find out mismanagement, discrepancies etc, but rather, a simple listing of names and amounts paid and expenses made to date. 

Lanre P was asked to assist in the audit and running of the OGS UK account particularly where it is anticipated that Thomas Ojo might not always be as readily available as it was initially believed he would be. Lanre P has tentatively accepted to step in but would rather prefer to get involved on a ‘clean slate’.
· Christmas Party & Other Events for 2012
Afolabi L intimated members on activities such as Christmas Party, Children’s Day out, etc that his office plans to arrange. Tunde T believes such parties are unnecessary for now, that what is more important are the upcoming Founder’s Day and the OGS UK 10 years Anniversary Celebrations in June next year. Anthony O raised concerns on the impact of a party or any organised event on our very limited funds and its further depletion. He wanted to know whether these planned events will be fund- raising events or not. It would be nice if fund raising. Members all agreed that we shelved Christmas party and concentrate only on the next Founder’s Day and 10 Years OGS UK Anniversaries.
There are no known restrictions in the OGS Constitution to approach external bodies/persons for funds. Ideas needed on fund raising.

· Founder’s Day/ OGS UK 10 Years Anniversary

4 members had initially been tentatively suggested to constitute a committee to plan our next Founder’s Day and the OGS UK 10 Years anniversary. These were Wole O, Pastor Kolade Adebayo Oke, Senior Kodjo Martins and Foluso Dawodu. Tunde T wanted to know what criteria were relied upon to have these people on that committee as the Founder’s Day anniversary celebration is very involving and should not be handled lightly. It was explained that the executives took the view that these members cut across different generations of OGS members and that through them the potential to get as many people as possible to participate. These members are also deemed to possess certain personal skills and abilities that may positively impact the success of the event. Wole O suggested we start planning for this immediately as June 2013 is not that far away. Wole O already made enquiries for a Church venue but so far, found only one remaining available on 29th June 13, as all others have been booked for weddings etc.

A new committee comprising Afolabi Leigh, Anthony A, Senior Biyi Ajayi, Lanre Peters, Tunde Tabi, Foluso Dawodu, Senior Kodjo Martins will begin to plan for this event whilst Wole Oguntuga and Pastor Adebayo Oke will be acting in supporting roles. 

Senior Emore recommends members pay as much as £200 each towards the event and to start setting that money aside from now. Members agreed to £100 minimum contribution each. Another suggestion that the OGS UK sponsor the CMS Grammar School Inter-House Sport or something to commemorate our 10 Years anniversary was made.

· Website Design
General consensus after the SecGen read out the proposal of the OGS UK Website design and development services by a company called Design-in-Print is that it is far too expensive at £1500. Members felt that the technology required to build a website is now so ubiquitous and cost of this and associated services as low as £500. Anthony A recommends we come up with a set of requirements first before we embark on either updating exiting website or building a new one altogether. Wole O believes there is really nothing wrong with our existing website but this has not been updated for some time because the OGS failed to pay maintenance costs. Another query raised is whether we want to have a separate OGS UK Website or sponsor a general OGS Website which would be used by the National body, OGS America, etc. Senior Emore, Anthony A and Osi are to look into this and report back. 

· Database.

Akin O informed that it was not possible to open the database of members names supplied by Kola A. and so unable to update the data on this. Both to resolve asap.

AOB

NSSFF Event Over-Spend

Kola A informed members about the over spend of NSSFF (family event held in July 2012) where all participating schools had contributed £100 each but now need to make an additional payment of £150. Lanre P raised objections to this, querying why the event planners hadn’t taken steps to bring this to people’s attention before the event and decision on a way forward made then but now deemed it fit to expect additional payment. OGS UK eventually agreed to pay this sum but would expect event planners to alert members of such occurrence in future before the event.

· President informed that cheque has already been written to pay money owed OGS National body.

Birthdays:
Pastor Kolade Adebayo Oke and Anthony Onabanjo (and Lai Fafowora) celebrated their birthdays this month of September. Members rose up to honour them by singing “Happy Birthday to you….”

Engr Olushola Adewale (Shollystone, 74/80 Set) who indicated never to miss the OGS meetings from now, will be celebrating his 50th Birthday on Friday 5th October at the Rivers of Life Centre, Hatcham Road, off Ilderton Road, London SE 15 1EW from 9.30pm to 3.30am. You all are cordially invited.
Appreciations & Thanks

Mrs Adefowope was introduced and appreciated for making her home available to us whilst we thanked her and hubby, Seyi Adefowope, Kola Akinwale and Segun Sokan for organising this very successful meeting, providing us with assorted dishes and drinks. Somehow, there was no music.

Closing

· First and last stanzas of the School Song were sung and closing prayer was said by Kola Akinwale.

· New comers were introduced and welcomed by the President. It should be noted that the largest turnout of members at this meeting were those from 82/83 Set – Lanre Peters, Lai Fafowora, Seyi Adefowope, Abayomi Otusajo, Olufemi Akinyemi, Adebola , Biyi Ajayi, Muyiwa Fasayiro, Abraham Farodoye (even as that one breezed in and out of the meeting like a movie star). We encourage more grammarians to please find time to attend subsequent meetings, to relax with us and relish some nostalgic moments in history, network and meet with other senior members (Yea! And be wowed by the year they left the Grammar School – gosh!!). But don’t be scared. Remember, Seniors (and SPs) can no longer ask you to “run to the stage” and ‘squat down’.
*Stars* of the meeting: Tunde Tabi and Anthony Onabanjo

 Next Meeting
There were previous indications that the OGS UK would be having their meetings quarterly, with the next one expected to be held sometime in January 2013 in West London, however, Lanre P volunteered to hold the next meeting at his home in Hertfordshire (full address to be furnished asap) in November 24, 2012. He hinted there will be very important personalities at this meeting, so, please make a note of being present.

Attendants: Pastor Kolade Adebayo-Oke, Kola Akinwale, Anthony Onabanjo, Tunde Tabi, Afolabi Leigh, Dr Segun Bamgbose, Doyin Omogbehin, Lanre Peters, Lai Fafowora, Sola Martins (Lagos), Abayomi Otusajo, Jamaine Farodoye, Olufemi Akinyemi, Abiodun Adebola, Leke Ajayi, Olusola Adewale, Adeyemi Bello, Ope Adebayo, Osi Okponobi, Oluwole, John Emore, Segun Sokan, Seyi Gureje, Wole Oguntuga,Akin Oguntuga,Muyiwa Fasayiro, Biyi Ajayi, Sunday Neri
Apologies: Thomas Ojo, Tokunbo Osunneye
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